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  Washington, DC 20530  

 

 
 
December 20, 2017 
 
Patricia S. Connor, Clerk 
U.S. Court of Appeals for the Fourth Circuit 
1100 East Main Street, Suite 501 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
RE: Stone v. Trump, No. 17-2398 (4th Cir.) 
 
Dear Ms. Connor: 
 
 Pursuant to Fed. R. App. P. 28(j), we write in response to Plaintiffs’ letter of 
December 19, 2017.  Plaintiffs contend that United States Military Entrance 
Processing Command (USMEPCOM) Policy Memorandum 2-5 undercuts the 
government’s explanation, supported by a declaration from current military 
leadership, that rushed compliance with the January 1 deadline will harm our 
armed forces.  That accusation misses the mark for at least two reasons. 
 

First, all that this memorandum demonstrates is that the military is 
scrambling to comply with the injunction by, inter alia, issuing guidance.  As 
military leadership has explained, proper implementation of the Carter policy 
requires providing adequate “guidance, resources, and training” to those 
responsible for implementing accession standards.  Add. 101.  Memorandum 2-5 is 
an effort to furnish some guidance to these service members, but it is no substitute 
for the training necessary to ensure that the Carter policy is implemented properly.  
Indeed, in a clarifying USMEPCOM memorandum from December 19, 2017 
(attached), the military established a framework for providing responses to medical 
inquiries from recruiters “[d]ue to the complexity of this new medical standard.”   
Obviously, it would be preferable to thoroughly train recruiters, rather than point 
them to a medical hotline.  In short, our armed forces should not be prejudiced by 
attempting to do all that they can to comply with a court order on a rushed 
deadline.  
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Second, Memorandum 2-5 has no bearing on the fact that the government 
seeks to ensure that the injunction does not preclude Secretary Mattis from 
deferring implementation of the Carter policy, wholly apart from the President’s 
directive, to study the issue further, just as he did in June 2017.  Even adopting 
plaintiffs’ erroneous assumption that rushed compliance with a January 1 deadline 
would not harm military readiness, Secretary Mattis cannot, without risking 
contempt, exercise his independent authority to give the military more time to 
consider a momentous change to its accession standards.  That alone is a 
significant injury to our armed forces.   
 

Sincerely,  
 
     /s/ Catherine Dorsey 
 

Catherine H. Dorsey 
Attorney, Appellate Staff 

 
cc: all counsel via CM/ECF 
 
encl. 
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